

# City of Orange

# Legislation Details (With Text)

**File #:** 21-0178 **Version**: 2

Type: TC Consideration Items Status: Agenda Ready

File created: 3/30/2021 In control: City Traffic Commission

On agenda: 4/14/2021 Final action:

Title: Request for a disabled parking space in front of 292 N Frampton St.

Sponsors:

Indexes:

**Code sections:** 

Attachments: 1. Area Map, 2. Notification Letter, 3. Work Order

Date	Ver.	Action By	Action	Result
4/14/2021	2	City Traffic Commission	Approved	Pass

TO: City Traffic Commission

THRU: Larry Tay, City Traffic Engineer

FROM: Dave Allenbach, Transportation Analyst

# 1. SUBJECT

Request for a disabled parking space in front of 292 N Frampton St.

# 2. SUMMARY

This request was received by staff in September 2020. Because non-essential meetings were suspended at the time due to COVID-19, staff implemented the proposed change in the interest of public safety, with the intent of presenting said change to the Traffic Commission for ratification at a future date.

# 3. RECOMMENDED ACTION

Ratify the installation of requested disabled parking space.

#### 4. FISCAL IMPACT

The total expenditure for the project is \$500 and will be funded in Minor Traffic Control Devices (16302) through Traffic Improvement Measure M2 (263).

# 5. STRATEGIC PLAN GOALS

Goal 1: Provide for a safe community

b. Provide and maintain infrastructure necessary to ensure the safety of the public.

# 6. DISCUSSION AND BACKGROUND

A resident requested a disabled parking space in front of 292 N. Frampton Street. Frampton Street is

File #: 21-0178, Version: 2

a short cul-de-sac street that intersects with Palm Avenue west of Batavia Street. The proponent demonstrated the need for the disabled space and staff supported this request.

At the time the request was made, it was unclear when Traffic Commission meetings would resume. Because the matter was related to health and safety, staff elected to process the request and ask the Commission consider ratifying the change at its next regular meeting.

Prior to the change being made, staff performed neighborhood outreach to determine if there were any objections to the proposed disabled parking space. On October 1, 2020, notification letters were mailed to residents living within a 300' radius of the subject address. The letter (a) informed residents that the city was planning to install the disabled parking space and (b) asked that any concerns be expressed by October 19. No objections were received and the parking space was subsequently installed on November 11, 2020.

Staff respectfully recommends that the Traffic Commission ratify this request.

# 7. ATTACHMENTS

- Area Map.
- Notification Letter.
- Work Order.